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Phenomenally Yours

Luvs and Doves

Many a good man has failed because he had his wishbone where his
backbone should have been.

~ ~ ~ ~ ~ ~ ~ ~ ~ ~ ~ ~ ~ ~ ~ ~ ~ ~ ~
Have not I commanded thee? Be strong and of good courage; be not afraid, 
neither be thou dismayed: for the Lord thy God is with thee whithersoever 
thou goest.
Joshua 1:9 
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UPCOMING ACTIVITIES:

• 12/21 Chapter Meeting

JHU – Mattin Center

Room 161

5:00 p.m.

"Tis the Season to be Thankful”

The Old-Time Christmas Carol 
chimes "Tis the Season to be Jolly", 
well I challenge you to replace the 
word "Jolly" with "Thankful". It is 
often at times like these, we begin to 
think on what to buy and where to 
shop. Now is the time that we should 
be thankful for the opportunity to 
share with our loved ones. It is also 
the time to be thankful that we are in 
a position to buy gifts and send 
cards. We sometimes forget the 
small blessings such as buying a 37 
cent stamp or purchasing a can of 
cranberry sauce. Although that is a 
small insignificant item, there are 
many who wish they have the extra

funds to do so. So I implore you as 
you think about the Big Christmas 
feast and exchanging gifts, be sure to 
thank God for allowing you 
this opportunity to bless someone 
else.

Sisterly, Tamara
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Lisa Martina Nixon became a Zeta on February 21st, 
1993 at Hampton University in Hampton, Virginia -
Rho Alpha Chapter. Prior to being a Zeta she was an 
Archonette (87-90) under the guidance of Beta Psi Zeta 
Chapter in Omaha, Nebraska. During her 10 years as a 
Zeta she has served as the undergraduate Basileus, 
Sergeant-at-Arms, Anti-Tamias-Grammateus and 
Special Assistant to the State Director (1996-2000) and 
Regional Founders' Day Chairperson. She is currently 
the State and local Tamias-Grammateus as well as the 
State Undergraduate Coordinator. 

She graduated in 1994 with a Bachelor of Arts in 
Political Science. She is currently employed by the 
State of Maryland as a Parole and Probation Agent.
Her future career goals are to be a Federal Probation 
Agent. 

Things you may or may not know about Lisa are: her 
favorite color is blue, her favorite number is 18 and 
favorite month is April. She collects African-American 
hardback fiction books and shot glasses. She is

currently single 
With no children.
Her hobbies
include going to 
the movies, 
traveling, 
talking on the 
phone, bowling, 
playing cards 
and board games 
and hanging with 
friends.

She loves being a 
member of Zeta 
Phi Beta Sorority, 
Inc. and is excited
about the growth of Tau Eta Zeta Chapter.

Much blue love,
Hyacinth Walker
1st Anti-Basileus

Zeta of the Month

Reminders

Tau Eta Zeta Chapters wishes the following sorors a 
Happy and Blessed Birthday

Soror Dionis Hussey - December 4
Soror Yolanda Jackson December 12
Soror Brenda McKinley December 28

Happy Birthday

Welcome

Tau Eta Zeta Chapter would like to officially 
welcome:

Soror Katrina Debnam
Soror Naomi Johnson
Soror Tinika Watters

Each Soror is asked to adhere to the following:

• Participate in chapter sponsored Community 
Service Events

• Participate in the chapter’s monthly repast

• Respect and support one another

Happy Holidays

Happy Safe and Enjoyable Holiday to all.
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